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VOTE NOW ON MEETING QUORUM

The By-Laws of Central New Mexico Audubon Society (Article II, Section 3) 
require that twenty per cent of the members be present at a meeting to form a 
quorum. At the past two meetings of the chapter, a quorum has not been present.
Ar our membership grows, it becomes increasingly more difficult to obtain this 
ouorum. Therefore, the Board of Directors recommends that the following amendment 
to the by-laws be approved by the membership:

Article II, Section 3» Presence in person of ten per cent of the members 
will constitute a quorum, which, once attained, is not broken by the 
voluntary departure of enough members to leave less than a quorum. If 
no quorum is initially present, those members present may adjourn the 
meeting until a quorum is attained.

The only change is in the word that is underlined. A two-thirds vote of the mem­
bership is required to amend the by-laws. It is, therefore, essential that you 
return the enclosed ballot (post card) by June ij. VOTE NOW!

MEMBERSHIP STATISTICS

We now have 186 mailing addresses for 233 individual members. We have out­
grown the use of ditto equipment. We are looking for someone to make a mimeograph 
or offset device available for our monthly newsletter. We would provide the 
paper and personnel. Call G. Martin Ruoss: 266-4-908.

JUNE CALENDAR

CAVE CREEK CANYON, ARIZONA. SOUTH FORK CAMPGROUNDS. 10:00 a.m.
Joint field trip with Southwestern New Mexico Audubon Society. 

Leader: Ralph Fisher or Myra McCormick. Purpose: To look for 
coppery-tailed trogons and to do general birding. How to get there: 
The best route is via U. S. Highway 80 to a point about 3 miles north­
east of Rodeo, N. Mo, from where a good side road marked "Chiricahua 
National Monument" runs northwest through Portal to the canyon.

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING (third Thursday of the month) at UNM Physics- 
Astronomy Building. ?:30 p.m.

Programs Dr. Bruce Stringer, Director of the Rio Grande Zoo 
since 1962, will speak on '"Injured Raptors."

LE CUEVA FOREST CAMPGROUND. 8:00 a.m. FIELD TRIP.
Leaders: Mr. and Mrs. Robert Swain of Jemez Springs. How to get 

there: Located 9 miles north of Jemez Springs off New Mexico Route 4-.
COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

The Executive Board met on May 4, 1972, at the home of the Tuttles. The 
following committee chairmen were appointed:

Field Trip Chairman— Jim Karo 
Publicity Chairman^-Dot DeLollis 
Education Chairman— Alan Engberg 
Historian— Celia Mizel

Any volunteers for Program Chairmanship? Notify Chuch Hundertmark, 4925 
Pershing S. E., Albuquerque, N. M. 87108.

Conservation Chairman— Charles Hyder 
Ways and Means Committee— Mario nifeshburn.. 
Program Committee Chairman—
Coordinating Council Rep.— Jacque Hohlfelder

June 3 
Saturday

June 15
Thursday

June 24 
Saturday

HAVE YOU VOTED?


